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13th March 2024 - Term 1 Week 7

Share and Care
Whole School : Week 10 Friday 12th April

Kia ora koutou e te whānau,

Kainui Cluster:
It was great to have our first Kainui Cluster event last week with the junior swimming sports held at Newbury School. Our
children did incredibly well in all of their events. They were amazing ambassadors of our Mount Biggs School, displaying our
school values and can be very proud of their efforts and achievements. It was fantastic to have so many vocal parents,
caregivers, and whānau supporting and cheering on all of the children. We really appreciate all of the support and the
assistance with transport. Our next event is the senior swimming sports at the Lido next Wednesday, March 20.

Tough Kids:
The Tough Kids Challenge is coming up fast and the organising committee have been in full swing getting ready for this huge
event. It is impressive to see the work that goes on behind the scenes to make this possible. The help and generosity from the
community is amazing. We do need some help with a few bits and pieces. Please see the attached list below and let us know
if you can help.

Paid Union Meeting:
Just a reminder that there is a paid union meeting next Tuesday, March 19. These meetings are set out in the Employment
Relations Act and are compulsory for NZEI members to attend. Unfortunately the date for the local meeting clashes with our
Kainui Cluster senior swimming sports so we will be attending the Palmerston North meeting on Tuesday, March 19 from 1.00
- 3.00pm. This is also the same day at the Weetbix Tryathlon. We will have staff attending different meetings so we will remain
open for the afternoon. We would appreciate your support by picking up your child at 12.30pm if possible. If you cannot do this,
the remaining staff will supervise the children for the afternoon. If your child is remaining at school please let the classroom
teacher know. Also, if they are being collected by another parent please let the teacher know.
Thank you for your support.

150 Year Commemorations:
We had a great day at the 150 Feilding and Districts commemorations. Our children wrote stories that were placed in a time
chest to be opened in 2050. We also had a float in the decades parade on Sunday. A big thank you to all of the parents and
caregivers and teachers who helped on the day. We were very fortunate that Bevan and Rebecca Cox were able to provide us
with a truck to use on the day. We would like to thank them for their generosity at short notice.

Kaitiakitanga:
I have been incredibly impressed with how the children at Mount Biggs School actively show our value of Kaitiakitanga, Care. I
had a parent come up to me in the playground and let me know one of our senior students, Nathan, had offered, without any
prompting, to help her with some work she was doing at school. I also had Lily, another senior student, caring for one of our
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little people who was hurt. It has impressed me the willingness of children to help when I am doing jobs around the school. I
have a group of boys who are very keen to keep Mount Biggs School a clean and tidy place for everyone. What an awesome
attitude. These are the things that make Mount Biggs such a great place to be.

Ngā Mihi,

Kyle Harris,
Tumuaki/Principal
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IMPORTANT NOTICES - PLEASE NOTE THE
FOLLOWING

● Camp Parent Vetting Forms DUE Back ASAP
● Kainui Junior Swimming Notices DUE Mon 4th

IN BRIEF

TOUGH KIDS
Notices for help came out last week. This is our BIG
fundraiser so please help if you can. Spare notices in the
office.

HOME & SCHOOL MEETING: Changed to 13th March
Home & School meeting has changed to Wednesday 13th
March.
In the Staff room @ 6.30pm

TEACHERS UNION MEETING: Tuesday 19th March
Please can you pick your children up by 12.30pm, as
teachers will be leaving as soon as possible.
Please let your child's teacher know (by Wednesday 6th
March) if your child can not be picked up and supervision
is needed.

CALENDAR DATES
Term 1 (29th January - 12th April)

January
29th - School starts

February
6th - Waitangi Day Holiday
7th - Lunches start for term
8th - Home & School Meeting
13th - BOT Meeting
18th - Working Bee & Community Picnic
27th - Jnr Swimming Sports @ school

March
1st - SNR Swimming Sports @ Makino
5th - Lunch TUESDAY
6th - Kainui JNR Swim Sports
12th - Lunch TUESDAY
13th - Home & School Meeting
18th - Year 7 Immunisations
19th - Teachers UNION Meeting
19th - BOT Meeting
20th - Kainui SNR Swim Sports
21st - Lunch THURSDAY
22nd - Tough Kids
26th - Lunch TUESDAY
27th-28th - Whole School Camp
29th-3rd - EASTER Holidays

April
12th - Last day Term 1

Whole School Camp

Highland Home, Pohangina

Wed 27th - Thur 28th March

Years 3-8 (1 x night) $60

Years 1-2 (day trip on 27th) $10

Camp Fees are Due by the 25th March (unless other arrangements
have been made) Thank you …Louise
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REMINDER:
TEACHERS UNION MEETING: Tuesday 19th March
Please can you pick your children up by 12.30pm, as teachers will be leaving as soon
as possible.
Please let your child's teacher know (BY THIS THURSDAY) if your child can not be
picked up and supervision is needed. Thanks

Easter Holidays
Friday 29th March - Tuesday 2nd April

(school starts back on Wednesday 3rd April, normal time)

Tough Kids Information for this Week

It’s Happening Next Friday 22nd March.

● Several emails were sent on Monday with information on how the

day will be run and parking on the day. If you didn’t get this please

let me know and I will email it out to you again.

● We need a few items & some baking for the day, please see below

for a list.

● The Tough Kids team have been really busy organising helpers,

school packs and the huge amount of behind the scene stuff…a big

thank you to you all.

Our School Swimming Pool will be closed
for the season this Friday 15th March.
A BIG thank you to the Thompson family for
looking after the school pool this season.
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JUNIOR SWIMMING RESULTS
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Tough Kids 2024:

We need help with the following items PLEASE
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Home & School
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